



Bayshore Association, Inc.
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

Thursday, January 23rd, 2020
Board Members present: Hill, Weathers, Paul Cannin, Bischof, Ham
The Chairperson called the meeting to order at 7:02p.m.and distributed the agenda.

The Bayshore By-Laws, Article 2 was read : “The purpose of the corporation is to lessen the burdens of government by attempting to alleviate community tensions, discrimination, deterioration, juvenile delinquency, and other community problems through education, counseling, social functions, and community projects.”
Secretaries Report:
The minutes of the November meeting were accepted as written.
Treasurer’s Report:
The treasurer’s report on the association’s finances was distributed. The November ending balance was $9,151.03 and the December ending balance was 7,999.58.
· Old Business

1. President Hill and the board continued to plan a signature campaign in order to obtain the required majority of homeowners to amend and modify easements and convents to strengthen the community stance on short-term rentals. After a lengthy discussion, the board agreed to proceed to amend and modify easements and protective covenants to read: “Each Lot shall be used exclusively for non-transient residential purposes. No lot and no improvement(s) on said lot may be used for temporary or transient residential purposes or short-term rentals which is defined as a rental or leasing of a dwelling or any part thereof for period of less than 120 days continuously. The signing campaign timeline was changed. President Hill will send a preliminary letter announcing the signing campaign to the board members for evaluation before distributing to the homeowners. 

· New Business:
1. The board decided that a policy and usage plan needs to be developed for the softball team using the park for games and practice. Recently, the team erected floodlights pointing towards the baseball field. Paul Cannin, the tennis park coordinator, expressed concerns for residents of Shoreview Drive who might be inconvenienced by the lights. There was also a question about payment of the electricity bills. This policy will be established at the next board meeting.
Committee Reports: 
· Lakeside Park:

1. All new park direction signs pointing the way to the Bayshore Lakeside Park have been installed.  
2. Danny Weathers will send out an email to members again asking for a group of volunteers to chair the Association’s Picnics.
· Special Projects
1. No report was given.
· Communication Director 
1. Chris Grau reported by email he is working on a new website which he asked the board members to review and evaluate.
·  Government Liaison
1. No report was given.
· Membership
1. No new membership was reported
· Meeting adjourned at 8:09 p.m.
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